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Senator O’BRIEN asked:

On 22 May Minister Kemp was quoted in the Adelaide Advertiser as saying  "In relation to salinity projects, the Commonwealth is prepared to fund projects beyond the Budget estimates.  That is our best estimate of the rate at which regional plans will be coming through."  That is certainly not going to happen this year.  Is that an indication of what is envisaged next year?

I take it there was no consultation with the Department [AFFA] about that sort of commitment?

Answer:

Only the second sentence of the above quote was attributed to Minister Kemp in the Adelaide Advertiser article.  In the context of the article, that sentence refers to the re-phasing of NAP funds in the 2002-03 Budget, with funds transferred from 2002-03 to later years of the NAP.  Because regional NRM plans are being developed more slowly than expected, the funding has been re‑phased to better reflect the expected expenditure patterns.  In that article, Minister Kemp was also quoted as saying that the re-phasing of funds would not result in any delays to the funding of accredited plans.

The first sentence of the above quote was part of the article and not attributed to Minister Kemp.  However, it reflects the fact that the NAP is a seven-year program, and Budget estimates are usually provided only for the current year (2002-03) and three out-years (2003-04, 2004-05 and 2005-06).  Therefore with the NAP scheduled to continue until 2006-07, then it is to be expected that some projects will be funded beyond the current cycle of Budget estimates.

The comments attributed to Minister Kemp, and the theme of the Adelaide Advertiser article, are a statement of the Government's policy and the funding position of the NAP.  There was no need for consultation with AFFA or with Minister Truss.
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